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REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL

To: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council

From: Jason Simpson, City Manager

Prepared by: Shannon Buckley, Assistant City Manager

Date: July 9, 2024

Subject: Recognition of Battalion Chief Jeff Roberts

City Clerk's Office



 Presented To

Battalion Chief Jeff Roberts
In recognition of over three decades of service in our community 

with Cal Fire and the Riverside County Fire Department.  

A long-time resident of Canyon Lake, Battalion Chief Roberts 
continued to serve the place he called home for 31 years.  

He worked for the Lake Elsinore Battalion for 15 years, serving at 
the Canyon Hills fire stations and as Elsinore Battalion Chief. 

We thank you for your dedication and service to the residents of 
the City of Lake Elsinore and surrounding communities.

July 9, 2024

Steve Manos, Mayor
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